FILE 155

Q

M. F. B. 440.

MILITIA AND DEFENCE

In reply please quote

Ottawa, 2nd March, 1922.

Sir. -

I am directed to acknowledge receipt of your letter of the 28th ultimo enclosing a letter from Mrs. Ellen Quillan, 1256 South 49th Street, Philadelphia, Penna., regarding her two brothers, Patrick and Tierence McEntee, and, in reply, to inform you that the Director of Records has been instructed to communicate all available information to Mrs. Quillan, and also to forward a copy of the same to you for the information of General Sir Arthur Currie.

I have the honour to be, Sir, Your obedient Servant,

(J.S. Chenay).
Captain.
for Adjutant-General.

M.M. Chesley, Esq.,
Principal's Secretary,
McGill University,
Montreal, P. Q.

February Twenty-eighth 1922. Mrs. Ellen uillan. 1256 So. 49th Street, Philadelphia, Pa. Dear Madam: -I am desired by General Currie to acknowledge receipt of your letter of February 24th. General Currie severed his connection with the Militia Department some time ago and is, therefore, not in a position to give you the information you desire. Your letter is being forwarded to the Office of the Adjutant-General, who will doubtless communicate with you direct. Yours faithfully, Principal's Secretary.

February Twenty-eighth 1922. Major-General J.H. Elmsley. Adjutant-General, Militia Department, Ottawa. Sir:-At General Currie's request I am forwarding herewith a letter which he has received from Mrs. Ellen Quillan. General Currie would greatly appreciate it if you would have someone look up the records and send her the information she desires, if it is available. Yours respectfully, Principal's Secretary.